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4. Conclusions

The cold pressing of pecan nuts resulted in a PNC rich in proteins,
fibers, and carbohydrates with a low energy value. The PNC is also a
source of Co, Mg, and Mn, which are essential elements for the func-
tioning of the human organism. The morphology evaluation provided a
better understanding of the microstructure of PNC, which can affect its
functional properties, such as the ability to retain and absorb water,
which is the main property of PNC. The report also revealed that PNC is
a high source of phenolic compounds and tannins, whose recovery is
dependent on the solvent used for the extraction, that also caused an
impact on the antioxidant properties. The proposed system presents an
adequate prediction level with an R2 of more than 82% of the data. A
multiresponse optimization using the simplex-centroid design was used
for obtaining the best solvent system (14.58 mL ethanol, 9.36mL water,
and 1.06mL acetic acid) for recovering bioactive compounds from PNC.
The physicochemical, functional, phytochemical and antioxidant
properties demonstrate that pecan nut cake may be a potential
ingredient for the production of foods such as desserts, jelly, yogurts, 
sausage, pasta, processed cheese and bakery, and confectionery pro-
ducts. Bioactive compounds extracted from this co-product can also be 
used as ingredients or additives by the food, pharmaceutical, and cos-
metic industries.
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